
 

 

KEY MESSAGES 
 

 Personal Development Curriculum: Mind Charity & Show Racism the Red Card Day 

 Assembly Theme: Focused around our School Nurse, how she helps and where she can be found 

 All students have now been provided with a sponsor form for Children in Need  

 Please  note that there is no Extended Study  next week 

 

Week Ending: 18 October 2019 

 

YEAR 7 
As part of our 'Work Hard Be Kind' ethos, during active tutoring the Year 7s have been planning how they can support Children in Need on 

Friday 15 November. Alongside a sponsored non-uniform day, we are hoping the year group can come together and think of some creative 

ways to raise money for the charity.  

Moving into the final week of our first half term, we have our first inter-tutor set sports tournament taking place on Monday 21 October. We 

have had over 150 students sign up to take part and we will be sure to update you on the results next week.  

Head of Year 7: Mrs L Munro   Pastoral Lead: Mr M Leslie 

 

YEAR 8 
We have had a great week with Year 8 who have been learning about CPR for Restart the Heart Day. All Year 8 pupils took part in learning 

about how to carry out CPR and saving lives. We are very proud of the way that all pupils engaged and took part in this! 

The junior boys swimmers have received excellent news that they have reached the National finals for freestyle and medley competitions. 

We look forward to supporting them in London!  

Head of Year 8: Miss L Hughes   Achievement Coordinator: Miss I Ridley 

 

YEAR 9 
The Year 9 football team had a massive win last week 5-3 away at George Spencer Academy. This was a fantastic achievement with a hat 
trick from Matthew Anderson.  

Next week we have GCSE Information Evening for Year 9 parents on Thursday 24 October from 6-7.45pm. We hope to see as many of 
you attend to find out more about the year we have ahead. 

Head of Year 9: Miss N Ward   Achievement Coordinator: Miss B Marshall 

 

YEAR 10 
Year 10 students travelled to Rushcliffe Arena this week as part of a Citizenship trip. They joined Deputy Leader Councillor Debbie Mason 
and council officers to celebrate National Democracy Week with a mock election. The session explained how to register, vote and make 
sure their voices are heard. Well done to Sophie on her election! 

We would also like to wish Rhiannon the best of luck as she is being observed by Loughborough Storm across two trial days. This caps off 
an amazing season for Rhiannon who took a wicket on her debut for Nottinghamshire Ladies and won numerous bowling awards. 

Letters for a Careers Trip after half term have been sent home and as places are limited they should be returned as soon as possible if 
pupils would like to attend. 

Head of Year 10: Mr D Mordue   Achievement Coordinator: Miss I Sheldon 

 

YEAR 11 
The Year 11s have been preparing for work experience next week. They have been given a folder with their employer details and 
information about their placement to share with you.  In addition, the students have been given a booklet with tasks in to fill in on their 
placement that needs to be returned to school on the first Monday back.  Please can you make some time to talk to your child about their 
placement to ensure that they feel confident on Monday. 

The Year 11 mock examinations begin on w/c Monday 11 November. The students have been set revision work relating to these 
assessments and if your child needs any help with this please contact their tutor. 

Head of Year 11: Miss V Salt   Achievement Coordinator: Miss A Hall 

 

 

College Open Evening   

This is taking place on Thursday 7 November. The first session is at 6:30pm -7:30pm and the second session will take place at 7:30pm- 8:30pm 

 

 

NCS 

NCS is a government funded, life-changing programme open to all teenagers aged 15-17 to discover who they are and what they can do. The NCS Recruitment 
team will be at the Toot Hill College Open Evening on Thursday 7 November.  Please come and say “hello” and find out more about this amazing programme. 


